Alton Project Development Group

Minutes

Tuesday 11th June 2019, 3.00pm – 4.30pm
Alton Sports centre, Alton 

1. Present
Chairman – Sean Herdman-Grant, Chris West, Everyone Active, Janet Foster Four Marks Parish Council, Kirsty Cope EHDC, Natalie Austin Everyone Active, Cllr Pam Jones, Cllr Ginny Boxall, Tim Houghton Community First.

Apologies
Robert Hardy, British Gymnastics, Cllr Graham Hill, EHDC, Leah Coney, Alton Town Council, Natalie Austin – Everyone Active, Penny Woods, Energise Me, Cllr Julie Butler, EHDC, Ray Daniel, Hampshire Parent Carer Network, Mike Heelis ADRA, Sarah Quarterman, Alton Cardiac Rehab.
2. Minutes of the last meeting – actions
Natalie and Chris are meeting with Kim next week. Everyone Active are looking at working closely with Treloar’s on several projects.
Sean is arranging a site visit as part of the next meeting on 17/9/19. Times will be confirmed with the agenda.
Car Parking – PJ asked if the trees were cut down due to making more space for car parking. SHG confirmed that the trees were diseased and dangerous and were felled due to these purposes.
GB asked if the Park and Ride scheme had been explored but SHG confirmed there were no resources available to fund this. TH said he would look at the Community Transport Scheme across the district and there could be room to provide a community bus. SHG confirmed that Monday and Friday mornings would be the times they need help with transport. 
ACTION: TH will look into the Community Bus and report back at the next meeting. 
3. Project Update
Sean updated the group on progress so far. 
· Cladding should be completed by next month.
· Plant room work has begun for main and teaching pools.
· Roof complete and water tight.
· Plant electric is in.
· Completed partitioning up and downstairs.
· Wetside communal areas have started.

Communication:
Phase 1 of the development has been updated onto the EHDC website.
CW confirmed that the new Everyone Active website for the new Sports Centre will be available by the end of summer at the latest but hopefully sooner.
Everyone Active are also producing another Newsletter which should be distributed in Sept 19.
ACTION: The group fed back that wanted some elements of the Community work that NA has been doing to be included the in the next newsletter. Ensure that all households in Alton receive the publication as last year some roads were missed.
CW also confirmed that they had actively been putting more press releases together about the good work that they are doing across the district.
CW also confirmed that they will soon be putting up a display in reception and having a Town Centre presence regarding the new Sports centre. Everyone Active are also looking into putting a live video screen in reception showing progress of the build. 
NA confirmed that Everyone Active were attending various community events and school fetes in Alton throughout summer. Please see the Sports Development report for which events they are attending.
Action: TH to pass on the contact details to NA for Alton Buckle.
SHG confirmed that EHDC are considering an access to all element on their website linking through from Everyone Active’s website. ACTION: Sean to report back on progress at next meeting. 
OUTSTANDING ACTION: Gemma from EA Comms to set up a meeting with the editor of the Alton Gazette and Post, Colin Shannon.
4. Sports Development Programme
ACTION: Natalie to email around the draft copy of the Health & Wellbeing Action Plan for comment. 
See report attached with the minutes.
NA confirmed that Alton Dementia Week didn’t have a great attendance, so they will be doing some further work to establish the need. It was suggested to look at the dementia Festival held in Petersfield in June which had over 300 people in attendance and do something similar in Alton.
ACTION: NA and TH to raise at the next Alton Health & Wellbeing meeting.
KC also raised the idea of getting Dementia Friends groups to do an audit of the new Sports Centre to see how accessible the building is. For example, Dementia Friends Petersfield have raised the black mat in reception at the Taro can be a huge barrier to someone with dementia as they may see it as a hole they could fall into.
CW to look at this and NA confirmed that all staff (not casuals) are being trained as Dementia Friends across all three sites.
SHG also confirmed there will be a 360 tour of the centre on our website that people will be able to virtually walk through the centre and familiarise themselves with it if they should need to.
6. AOB
PJ – a new larger skate park in Alton to replace the old one. There will also be an art project running along side this where schools and adults can paint a skateboard. The planning application is in for floodlighting of the skatepark.
Alton is now a Walkers are Welcome town and it would be good to see some publicity about this in the new Sports centre.
KC confirmed that the EHDC Section 106 funding is now open until the 31st July. Sports Clubs and organisations can bid for funding for projects that are in the district council’s Playing Pitch Strategy and Leisure Facility Strategy 2018-2028. There is also going to be £500,000 Welfare Fund that will launch in the next few months.
KC also informed that the group that Fiona Gray who won an East Hants Sports Award in 2019 was put forward to carry the Cricket World Cup. Fiona will carry the cup on Friday 14th June at 10.30am in the England v West Indies match at the Ageas Bowl in Southampton.
[bookmark: _GoBack]7. Date of Next Meetings
Tuesday 17th Sept, 3pm at Alton Sports Centre including a site visit before or after the meeting.
Tuesday 12th Nov, 3pm at Alton Sports Centre.
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